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PROFIT GUIDANCE FOR THE SECOND QUARTER ENDED 30 JUNE 2015 

 
  
 

The Board of Directors of Genting Singapore PLC (the “Company”, together with 
its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that the Group is expected to 
report a significant decline in net profits after tax for the second quarter ended 30 
June 2015 (“2Q 2015”). This is due mainly to fair value loss on derivative financial 
instruments as a result of unfavourable market conditions and unrealised foreign 
exchange translation losses. Notwithstanding the foregoing, on a theoretical 
normalised hold basis, the Group expects its adjusted EBITDA for 2Q 2015 to be 
comparable to the preceding quarter. 
 
The 2Q 2015 accounts of the Group has not yet been finalised as at the date of 
this announcement and the information contained in this announcement is based 
on a preliminary assessment by the Board with reference to the information 
currently available. 
 
Further details of the Group’s performance will be disclosed when the Group 
announces its 2Q 2015 financial results on 13 August 2015. 
 
Shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
shares of the Company. 
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